Fairfield Public Schools
501 Kings Highway East
Fairfield, CT 06825

October 5, 2018

Dear FWHS Community,

This letter is to provide an update on the Fairfield Warde High School turf field project. We are working
towards having the field ready for the October 19*" home football game, and check the site daily for
progress.

e The artificial turf field is open for use for practices and the high school daily athletic program,
but not for official football games.

e FPSis working with the project contractors to ensure the site is safe at all times.

e The subcontractor is working on the new scoreboards, structural steel, concrete, and wiring and
has been proceeding daily even with the bad weather we have been experiencing.

e All four scoreboards are being delivered Monday morning, October 8.

e The artificial turf field’s new football scoreboard will be installed and operational next week.

e The new baseball and softball scoreboards’ concrete and steel will be installed the week of
October 8. The scoreboards are expected to be installed and operational the same week.

e The soccer scoreboard is scheduled last and the subcontractor is saying he needs one day for
this.

e Once the artificial turf field football scoreboard is complete next week, Sprinturf will begin
working on the completion of the artificial turf install and crumb rubber install for the end
zone/event area where the long jump is located. Sprinturf has told us that the scoreboard work
had to be performed before they could finish this work.

e The existing football goal posts are currently being removed. Sprinturf’s subcontractor is
helping to remove the goal post bases.

e The new goal posts have been on site ready to go. The installation for these are scheduled for
early next week.

October 19" is the expected timeline for a completed project including the new scoreboard and goal
posts.

Regards,
Tom Cullen

Executive Director of Operations
Fairfield Public Schools



